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Mission Statement:  

To Love and to Lead 
 

The Mission of Heritage United Methodist Church 

is to Love God and people passionately and to Lead 

people into a passionate relationship with Jesus Christ. 

In Hospital: 

Randy Mattox (Mercy) 
 

At Home:  

Barb Blythe, Carolyn Bradford, Mary 

Dempsey, Karen Dove, Jeanette Gardner, 

David Harper, Claudine Keller, Bill 

Kelton, Mike Kneeland, Caleb Lester, 

Marilyn Lewis, Gary Powell, Mike 

Sanchez, Gene Short, Steve Stapleton, 

Dorinda Stewart, Maria Sullivan, Bill 

Thomas, Connie Warren 
 

Assisted Living:   

Mary Coble (Crawford H&R) 

Jennell Dove (Covington Court) 

Lavita Middleton (Greenwood Retirement Center) 

Doris Ricks (VB H&R) 

Therese Zolk (Valley Springs H&R) 

 
In Thanksgiving: 

Bob and Debbie Bretch in the birth of their 

grandson, Elliott Robert Bretch.  Son of Joe and 

Ashley Bretch. 
 

Tom and Roxanne Martin in the birth of 

their granddaughter, Wrynlee Ellis Wilson.  

Daughter of Kegan and Keely Wilson. 
 

Ryan and Cindi Breeze in the birth of their 

granddaughter, Milani Rose Evans.  Daughter of 

Jordan and Dayten. 

 

Heritage Happenings is published weekly 
Office Hours:  Mon - Thurs: 8 am - 5 pm; Fri: 8 am - 12 pm 

Phone: 479-474-6424 

FAX & E-mail Address:  474-8549; office@heritage.church 

Church Web Page: www.heritage.church 

Arkansas Area Bishop: Rev. Gary Mueller 

District Superintendent: Rev. Steve Coburn 

Lead Pastor: J. Wesley Hilliard, whilliard@heritage.church 

Pastor Emeritus Bill Kelton, bekelton@sbcglobal.net 

Director of Ministries: Roger Goins, rgoins@heritage.church 

Worship Arts Minister Caleb Lester, clester@heritage.church 

Welcome Minister: Becki Kneeland, bkneeland@heritage.church 

Congregational Care Pastor: Max Goins, mgoins@heritage.church 

Outreach Pastor LaToya Shepherd, lshepherd@heritage.church 

Ministry Development Pastor: Ron Lewis, rlewis@heritage.church 

Accompanist: Rick Endel, rendel@heritage.church 

Youth and Family Pastor: Brian Seewald, bseewald@heritage.church 

Associate Youth Minister: Brad Martin, bmartin@heritage.church 

Middle School Pastor: Brad Sneed, bsneed@heritage.church 

Children’s Minister: Madison Simmons, msimmons@heritage.church 

Preschool Coordinator Shawnna Seewald, sseewald@heritage.church 

Business Administrator Bobby Boyakin, bboyakin@heritage.church 

Publications Secretary: Kathy Goins, kgoins@heritage.church 

Staff Secretary: Pam James, pjames@heritage.church 

Facility Manager: Steve Kelton, skelton@heritage.church 

Newsletter/Bulletin Announcements: office@heritage.church 

November 29 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 

TEAM MEETING 

December 2 

ADVENT SEASON BEGINS 

 

December 24 

CAROLS, CANDLES,  

& COMMUNION 
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THE WONDER OF CHRISTMAS 
 

FROM YOUR PASTOR’S HEART … REDISCOVERING THE TRUE WONDER OF CHRISTMAS 
 

Advent begins this Sunday, December 2nd.  Advent means the coming.  The Advent season is when we praise the 

LORD for His coming to us in Jesus and we look forward to His Second Coming!  Our theme for this Advent is 

The Wonder of Christmas.  We will explore five elements of the Christmas story that teach us about the wonder 

of God’s great love for us: 
 

December 2nd, a Star -- Hope 

December 9th, a Name -- Peace 

December 16th, a Manger -- Love 

December 23rd, a Promise -- Joy 

December 24th, a Light – Jesus the Anointed One! 
 

As we look to these wonder-filled aspects of the Christmas story, we will rediscover that the true wonder of 

Christmas is found in the love of Jesus and made real in our hearts when we share that love with others.  
 

This transformational study will include special messages and worship experiences, as well as study groups for adults, 

youth, and children.  You may pick up a devotional book and/or a study guide for Sunday Schools and Life-groups in 

the church office or Fellowship Hall.   Join us this Advent season as we embrace and celebrate the true wonder of 

Christmas, believing that because of God’s great love and light in Jesus Christ, anything is possible!   
 

See you Sunday at Heritage where we have faith that prays for and sees God’s miraculous signs and wonders! 
 

Filled with HOPE! 
 

Wes  
 

ONCE YOU BELIEVE, ANYTHING IS POSSIBLE! 



HONORARIUMS 
In honor of SMOKEY MCPHAIL’S 

BIRTHDAY by: 

 Ron McPhail (BF) 

In honor of DEBBIE THOMAS’ 

BIRTHDAY by: 

 Dorvan and Mikie Wiley (YM) 
  

BF - Building fund   YM - Youth Ministry 

MISSIONARY OFFERING 
If you have a birthday in December, 

you are invited to place an offering 

in our little white church on the 

c h a n c e l  r a i l  d u r i n g  t h e 

announcements this Sunday. 
*Currently, birthday offerings go to support the 

Rupp family ministering in East Asia and Jake 

Hawthorne ministering in Canada. 

HELP NEEDED 
Debbie Thomas is collecting new or 

slightly worn jackets, hoodies and 

coats for ages 3-18 that will go to 

children in our local schools. For 

questions, contact Debbie at 651-

0810. 

JINGLE BELL MARKET 
Support the Glory Girl Foundation 

Saturday, December 8th, in the 

Fellowship Hall from 4-7 pm. All 

proceeds go to help collect items to 

bless the families at Arkansas 

Children's Hospital in Little 

Rock! Tickets are $10 at the 

door. This includes soup bar, hot 

cocoa, and an assortment of 

desserts. Hope to see you there!   
HERITAGE ANGELS  

We support DHS and the foster 

children in our area by collecting 

Christmas gifts. Choose an angel 

from the wall by the Children’s 

wing or by the office, then return 

the gifts to the stage in the 

Fellowship Hall by Sunday, 

December 9th!  All gifts must 

be unwrapped and in a bag 

with their angel number 

attached to the bag. If you want 

to help and don’t like to shop, 

consider giving a donation and 

someone will shop for you.  If you 

have any questions, contact Debbie 

Thomas at 651-0810 or the church. 

LADIES, YOU ARE INVITED 
If you are widowed, join us for a  

‘SHINE’ Luncheon in your honor on  

Tuesday, December 4th at 12 pm.  

Contact the church office 474-6424 

to RSVP by this Friday, 

November 30th by noon. 

CHRISTMAS EVE 
Christmas Eve is just around the 

corner and once again we will be 

“Giving away Christmas.”  Join us in 

sharing Christmas with our 

community. We will have Christmas 

dinner with our friends, neighbors, 

food pantry customers, and others.  

We have so much to be thankful 

for this holiday season and we don’t 

want to forget to give back to our 

community by serving in some 

capacity on Christmas Eve. We 

need lots of volunteers for 

Christmas Eve dinner to help serve 

our family and guests. If you would 

like to volunteer, contact Becki at 

bknee l and@her i t a ge . church . 

Serving times will be from 3-5 pm 

and then aga in  from 5 -7 

pm. Everyone will serve a two hour 

shift. 

CHRISTMAS PARADE 
Saturday, December 8th is the Van 

B u r e n  C h r i s t m a s  P a r a d e 

Downtown. 2nd - 12th graders are 

invited to participate in our 

float. Please bring a bag of 

individually wrapped candy to be 

given out at the parade.  Deadline 

to sign up is Sunday, December 

2nd. More details will be provided 

to those who sign up in the 

children's ministry office.  

ASKING FOR TOYS 
We are asking for play toy sets for 

ages 1-5 to fill our classrooms in 

the children's wing. If you would 

like to donate, please ONLY bring 

new or gently used toys. Drop off 

donations in the children's ministry 

office.  

ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING 
If you are interested in emergency 

management, disaster relief or light 

construction, please attend an 

organizationa l  meet ing th is 

Thursday, November 29th at 6:30 

pm.  Bob Bretch will be leading a 

revitalization discussion and 

showing the assembly of emergency 

k i t s .  Me s s a g e  L a Toy a  a t 

lshepherd@heritage.church or call 

the church office to confirm your 

attendance. 

ROOTS CLASS 
Join us Monday, December 10th at 

6 pm at the home of Lucy Barry 

(1209 Monarch Drive in VB) for a 

Hanukkah celebration.  

Placed in (circle one) 
 

In Memory of          In Honor of 
 

_________________________ 
 

by: ______________________ 

     

ORDER YOUR POINSETTIAS 
If you would like to place                   

a poinsettia in the Sanctuary            

during the month of December       

in honor or in memory of               

someone, please complete this 

form and return it to the church 

office with payment of $10 per 

poinsettia.  

ELVES NEEDED 
Get out and celebrate the season at 

the lighting of the courthouse this 

Saturday, December 1st in 

downtown Van Buren.  Jon, Jena, 

David and Matt Harper will once 

again have a gingerbread decorating 

station set up on the courthouse 

lawn during the festivities.  They 

are looking for a few good elves to 

help them in assisting them.  If you 

are interested, contact the church 

office at 474-6424 this week. 

BAPTISM SUNDAY 

If you are interested in being   

baptized at church Sunday, 

December 9th, please contact the 

church office at 474-6424. 

PRAYER MEETING 
The River Valley Community 

Prayer meeting is Monday, 

December 3rd from 7-8 pm at 

Hope Fellowship in Fort Smith. 

BIRTHDAY LIST 
A list of December birthdays is 

available in the Great Hall. 

TRUST AND OBEY MINISTRIES 
Join Rubies Women’s Ministry as we host a Tablescape Brunch Saturday, December 8th from 10:30 am – 12 pm. This 

is a time to bring together ladies to fellowship at a beautiful table with something good to eat. Christi Wilson will be 

our speaker, who will share an encouraging message of what is on her heart.  
 

All funds from this brunch will go toward the start–up of Trust & Obey Ministries, a non-profit started by Greg and 

Christi Wilson, which will provide mobile meals, box lunches and other helps for those in need in Crawford County.  
 

We ask you to decorate a table for your table of eight. You find 7 other ladies to join you at your table. You can 

purchase the table or ask the ladies you invite to pay for the ticket. Groups or individuals may purchase a table of 

eight for $80, or individual tickets may be purchased for $10. There are ladies who want to attend but do not want 

to host a table – please join us! We have started a list and will place these ladies at a table. 
 

The theme for this event is Christmas or winter. If you don’t have dishes feel free to use plastic or paper. Use any 

centerpiece of your choice to decorate your table.  We will put a white tablecloth on the table. You can put a 

tablecloth of your choice over the top of that if you wish.  
 

We will provide the brunch items and drinks. You provide the plates, napkins, silverware, cups and decorations.  
 

For information on hosting a table, please contact the church office or Pam James at pjames@heritage.church or 

Christi Wilson at wilsonchristi@ymail.com. 

CUBA TRIP 
The next trip to Cuba is April 9-16.  

If you are interested in going, 

contact the church office at 474-

6424. 

SINGLE’S FELLOWSHIP 
The Singles will have a meeting on 

Tuesday, December 4th in the 

Welcome Center at 6 pm to 

discuss their new study!  All are 

invited. If you need more 

information contact Stephanie Jones 

at 228-623-8748, Kara Grill at 479-

650-0714, or Amber Welbern at 

479-462-2774. 

CHRISTMAS WALKTHROUGH AT THE PROMISE IN TEXAS 
Come take a walk with the Wise Men from Babylon to 

Bethlehem in this interactive experience designed for the 

whole family and written by Chuck King and Kevin Poole.   
 

Members of our cast will lead you to the manger for an 

unforgettable walk-worship experience. The caravan leaves 

promptly on the hour from 5 pm to 9 pm! Advance 

booking highly recommended. 
 

Tickets can be purchased at thepromiseglenrose.com/upcoming-events/ 

Price for admission is $20 per car (please include a number of passengers 

when ordering) which includes drivers pass, one hot cocoa per person, 

goodies and pictures with Santa! 
 

Pack your vehicle with family and friends and come celebrate the season! 

Come early and do some shopping! The Holiday Market of assorted 

vendors opens at 4 pm.  

NEED VOLUNTEERS 
This holiday season, Heritage 

Church plans to demonstrate the 

love of Jesus in a practical way by 

providing a free gift wrapping 

station for the VB community.  We 

are able to use one of the stores in 

the Town North Plaza next to 

Walmart as our wrapping station.  

We need volunteers to wrap gifts, 

as well as donations of gift wrap, 

tape, bows, and gift tags.   
 

The wrapping will be available on 

the following days and times: 
 

Friday, Dec. 14       4 - 8 pm 

Saturday, Dec. 15    10 am - 4 pm 

Sunday, Dec. 16      2 - 5 pm 
 

Friday, Dec. 21       4 - 8 pm 

Saturday, Dec. 22   10 am - 4 pm 

Sunday, Dec. 23      2 - 5 pm 
 

I f  you  a re  i n teres ted  i n 

volunteering, please send an email 

to giftwrap@heritage.church and 

include your name, the days, and 

the hours you are availalbe by 

Sunday, December 9th.   
 

Donations of supplies may be 

brought to the church office. 

GRIEFSHARE/DIVORCE CARE 
If you would like to participate in 

either one of these classes starting 

in January, please contact the 

church office at 474-6424. 

mailto:bkneeland@heritage.church

